HELPING THE ADULT SURVIVOR OF CHILD SEXUAL ABUSE pdf
1: Adult Survivor | Stop It Now
Child Sexual Abuse. When a perpetrator intentionally harms a minor physically, psychologically, sexually, or by acts of
neglect, the crime is known as child abuse.

Every eight minutes , a child is sexually assaulted in the U. No matter what, the abuse was not your fault.
What are the effects of child sexual abuse for adults? If you experienced sexual abuse as a child , you may
encounter a range of short- and long-term effects that many survivors face. Adult survivors of child sexual
abuse may have some of the following concerns that are specific to their experience: Guilt, shame, and blame.
You might feel guilty about not having been able to stop the abuse, or even blame yourself if you experienced
physical pleasure. It is important for you to understand that it was the person that hurt you that should be held
accountableâ€”not you. As an adult, intimacy might be a struggle at times. Some survivors experience
flashbacks or painful memories while engaging in sexual activity, even though it is consensual and on their
own terms. Survivors may also struggle to set boundaries that help them feel safe in relationships. You may
struggle with low self-esteem, which can be a result of the negative messages you received from your abuser s
, and from having your personal safety violated or ignored. Low self-esteem can affect many different areas of
your life such as your relationships, your career, and even your health. Why do I still feel this way? As an
adult survivor, you have been living with these memories for a long time. Some survivors keep the abuse a
secret for many years. They may have tried to tell an adult and met with resistance or felt there was no one
they could trust. For these reasons and many others, the effects of sexual abuse can occur many years after the
abuse has ended. Remember that there is no set timeline for dealing with and recovering from this experience.
How should I react when someone tells me they were sexually abused? It can be difficult to hear that someone
you care about suffered sexual abuse as a child. Learn more about how to respond to a survivor and self-care
tips for friends and family. RAINN partners with 1in6 , an organization that helps men who have had
unwanted or abusive sexual experiences live healthier, happier lives. Check out their resources for family and
friends to learn more about supporting a man who has experienced unwanted or abusive sexual experiences.
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2: Adult Survivors of Child Sexual Abuse | RAINN
An individual who was sexually abused as a child is an adult survivor of child sexual abuse. This abuse may have had
long-term effects on the survivor's life. In most instances, the victim of the abuse never discussed the abuse with others
while it was occurring.

Adults who have had experiences of sexual abuse as children need and deserve a chance to speak about their
experiences with those who understand and can help. Survivors of child sexual abuse can also play a critical
role in the prevention of further abuse to other children. If you or someone you love needs support to recover,
now is the time to reach out for help. Find the support you deserve If you are a survivor of sexual abuse as a
child, it is very important to seek professional support and guidance for your recovery. The impact of sexual
abuse by another child, teen or adult can change over time. The changes unfold as a young person grows into
adulthood and continue throughout a lifetime. Even if you were offered support and resources earlier in life, if
you are feeling the need for support at this time, we encourage you to seek the help you need and deserve. You
can find resources and support here. Are you concerned that the person who abused you will harm another
child? If you feel that the person who abused you currently poses a risk to a child or teen, it is important to
share your concerns with others who can be allies to you in taking steps to protect this young person. We can
help you find allies who share your concerns. Perhaps you are recognizing signs of risk in the child or the
adult. Maybe this child is near the age when you yourself suffered abuse. We urge you to trust your intuitions
and act on your instincts by speaking to other adults who can take steps to protect this child. There are many
steps that can be taken before a child is harmed. As a survivor, your experience can help everyone involved.
Learn about the statute of limitations in your state for reporting child sexual abuse. Filing reports about your
own abuse with the support of a counselor can be a step to take if you believe that the same person who
harmed you may have abused someone who is now a minor. If others are already concerned, your coming
forward can help ease the burden of disclosure the child or teen may be facing. I know an adult survivor. Care
enough to take the risk and talk about it. If you are an adult concerned for a friend or loved one who you know
or suspect has experienced sexual abuse as a child, your support and understanding can be critical to their
recovery. There are many resources that can help you to better understand what an adult survivor may be
experiencing now and how the recovery process evolves over time.
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3: 6 Ways Molestation Affects Adult Survivors
Survivors' Survey Please help us to collect child abuse statistics so that we can support our growing database that
informs, educates and provides insight into the challenging world of victim care.

News Media 6 Ways Molestation Affects Adult Survivors Victims of childhood sexual abuse are faced with
many emotional and psychological challenges as they age. Research also tells us that negative behaviors and
self-care tend to underscore the lives of adult survivors. Their early trauma making them more vulnerable to
cycles of self-defeating talk and actions. If you were the victim of childhood sexual abuse, it can be helpful to
understand these broader areas of concern. Even if you do understand how powerlessness or stigmatization
applies to your own coping methods and behavior, how can you take that information and change for the
better? Understanding certain specifics of survivor psychology, however, can give you a clearer window into
your own unique experiences and memories. The knowledge can better prepare you to confront and overcome
the very personal aspects of your own behavior and coping that, only you can best recognize, might be holding
you back. Doctors John Briere Ph. Looking at each in turn can give you an up-close perspective and better
understanding of hurdles you may struggle with every day. Negative Messages about Personal and
Interpersonal Worth Children, like adults, internalize emotional experiences from their lives. Their identities
are formed by absorbing and thinking about how the attitudes, behaviors, and expectations of those around
them inform their world. Abused children, however, find themselves in extremely difficult environments and
surrounded by harmful role-models and caretakers. They are victims of physical, emotional, and verbal abuse.
Because of this, their perceptions of their own worth, and the goodness of others in their lives is skewed in a
negative way. As they grow older, childhood victims of abuse are prone to carry these negative assessments of
themselves and others into adulthood. They may become aggressive, defensive, or overly shy when presented
with social opportunities. As a result, many adult survivors of sexual abuse are unable to create close, intimate
relationships with other people. Overwhelming Emotional Reactions Adult survivors may also experience
intense emotional responses to situations and events that trigger their traumatic memories of abuse. These
triggers take many formsâ€”specific words, for instance, or finding themselves in situations that remind them
of their past. These triggers take root during their childhood years, and can make day-to-day adult living a
whirlwind of intense emotion. There is often no way to avoid triggers during daily life as an adult. Adult
survivors may find it draining, challenging, and often times impossible to act in routine ways if their triggers
from childhood abuse affect them intensely and routinely. Remembering Abuse through Bodily Sensations
Many adult survivors report intense and unwanted physiological sensations that appear during situations that
evoke their past abuse. During childhood, children lack the verbal and mental skills needed to describe their
experiences. Because they cannot mentally label and think about how they feel, their feeling of powerlessness,
vulnerability, shame, and guilt manifest in the form of physical sensations. Adult survivors may find
themselves reliving, through bodily sensations, the intense emotional experiences they felt as a child. Personal
Narratives of Abuse The story of abuse is one that is unique to every adult survivor. Much of their lives unfold
as a continuation of their history of abuse, which are very hard-won, personal narratives. Thinking in stories is
a very human condition, and maintaining and referring back to a personal history of abuse presents adult
survivors with many complex questions. Keeping their stories in mind helps guide them toward asking
important, difficult, and fundamental questions about who they were, are, and wish to be. The stories of our
lives are powerful forces. With careful monitoring and guidance, adult survivors can learn to read their
histories with more healthy, able eyes and avoid telling themselves tales of tragedy. Children who are abused
lack the mental tools necessary to label properly and express their experience of abuse. Specific psychological
defenses and behaviors, while perhaps all that is available to childhood victims, can wreak new havoc on the
lives of adult survivors. The results are often long-lasting and negative. Engaging in Avoidant Coping Styles
Adults who have survived sexual abuse as children may also fall into patterns of avoidant behavior. They may
distance themselves from other people, never risk getting close to others, even purposefully hurt relationships
they already have. This brand of behavior is a hallmark of early abuse. As children forced into distressing
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sexual situations, they were denied many key developmental skills and experiences. Their childhood was
developmentally off kilter, and to lessen whatever pains they feel or remember in the present, adult survivors
often seek to avoid the attention and closeness of others. Avoidance behaviors take many forms. Some adult
survivors isolate themselves from any social contact. Others turn to alcohol and drugs, engage in self-harm, or
completely dissociate from their need to express pain. Adults consciously and unconsciously think, feel, and
behave under the influence of early sexual abuse. Childhood abuse not only robs children of loving, caring
years, but continues stealing valuable experiences and healthy coping mechanisms from adult survivors. If this
list proves anything, it is that childhood, and consequently adulthood, is made difficult and complex in the
face and memory of sexual abuse. The more you, an adult survivor, can learn to identify specific
psychological roadblocks preventing recovery, the more chances you have to reverse the negative behaviors
currently affecting your life.
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4: Supporting adult survivors of childhood trauma & abuse
After-Effects of Child Sexual Abuse in Adults. Although there is no single syndrome that is universally present in adult
survivors of childhood sexual abuse, there is an extensive body of research that documents adverse short- and
long-term effects of such abuse.

Reaffirmed Committee on Health Care for Underserved Women This information should not be construed as
dictating an exclusive course of treatment or procedure to be followed. Long-term effects of childhood sexual
abuse are varied, complex, and often devastating. Many obstetrician-gynecologists knowingly or unknowingly
provide care to abuse survivors and should screen all women for a history of such abuse. Depression, anxiety,
and anger are the most commonly reported emotional responses to childhood sexual abuse. Gynecologic
problems, including chronic pelvic pain, dyspareunia, vaginismus, nonspecific vaginitis, and gastrointestinal
disorders are common diagnoses among survivors. Survivors may be less likely to have regular Pap tests and
may seek little or no prenatal care. Obstetrician-gynecologists can offer support to abuse survivors by giving
them empowering messages, counseling referrals, and empathic care during sensitive examinations. Women
who are survivors of childhood sexual abuse often present with a wide array of symptoms. Frequently, the
underlying cause of these symptoms is unrecognized by both the physician and patient. The
obstetrician-gynecologist should have the knowledge to screen for childhood sexual abuse, diagnose disorders
that are a result of abuse, and provide support with interventions. Adult childhood sexual abuse survivors
disproportionately use health care services and incur greater health care costs compared with adults who did
not experience abuse 1. Definitions Child sexual abuse is defined as any sexual activity with a child where
consent is not or cannot be given. This includes sexual contact that is accomplished by force or threat of force,
regardless of the age of the participants, and all sexual contact between an adult and a child, regardless of
whether there is deception or the child understands the sexual nature of the activity. Sexual contact between an
older child and a younger child also can be abusive if there is a significant disparity in age, development, or
size, rendering the younger child incapable of giving informed consent. The sexually abusive acts may include
sexual penetration, sexual touching, or noncontact sexual acts such as exposure or voyeurism 2. Legal
definitions vary by state; however, state guidelines are available by using the Child Welfare Information
Gateway www. Shame and stigma prevent many survivors from disclosing abuse. Incest, once thought to be
rare, occurs with alarming frequency 3. Survivors come from all cultural, racial, and economic groups 4.
Approximately one in five women has experienced childhood sexual abuse 4. Sequelae Symptoms or
behavioral sequelae are common and varied. More extreme symptoms can be associated with abuse onset at an
early age, extended or frequent abuse, incest by a parent, or use of force. Common life events, like death,
birth, marriage, or divorce may trigger the return of symptoms for a childhood sexual abuse survivor. The
primary aftereffects of childhood sexual abuse include the following: Emotional reactions Emotions such as
fear, shame, humiliation, guilt, and self-blame are common and lead to depression and anxiety. Symptoms of
posttraumatic stress Survivors may experience intrusive or recurring thoughts of the abuse as well as
nightmares or flashbacks. Distorted self-perception Survivors often develop a belief that they caused the
sexual abuse and that they deserved it. These beliefs may result in self-destructive relationships. Physical
Effects Chronic and diffuse pain, especially abdominal or pelvic pain 1 , lower pain threshold 7 , anxiety and
depression, self-neglect, and eating disorders have been attributed to childhood sexual abuse. Adults abused as
children are four to five times more likely to have abused alcohol and illicit drugs 8. They are also twice as
likely to smoke, be physically inactive, and be severely obese 8. Sexual Effects Disturbances of desire,
arousal, and orgasm may result from the association between sexual activity, violation, and pain. Survivors are
more likely to have had 50 or more intercourse partners, have had a sexually transmitted infection, and engage
in risk-taking behaviors that place them at risk of contracting human immunodeficiency virus HIV 8, 9. Early
adolescent or unintended pregnancy and prostitution are associated with sexual abuse 10, Gynecologic
problems, including chronic pelvic pain, dyspareunia, vaginismus, and nonspecific vaginitis, are common
diagnoses among survivors Survivors may be less likely to have regular Pap tests and may seek little or no
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prenatal care Interpersonal Effects Adult survivors of sexual abuse may be less skilled at self-protection. They
are more apt to accept being victimized by others 15, This tendency to be victimized repeatedly may be the
result of general vulnerability in dangerous situations and exploitation by untrustworthy people.
Obstetrician-Gynecologist Screening for Sexual Violence With recognition of the extent of family violence, it
is strongly recommended that all women be screened for a history of sexual abuse 15, Patients
overwhelmingly favor universal inquiry about sexual assault because they report a reluctance to initiate a
discussion of this subject Following are some guidelines: Make the question "natural. Physicians may offer
explanatory statements, such as: Because these experiences can affect health, I ask all my patients about
unwanted sexual experiences in childhood" Give the patient control over disclosure. Ask every patient about
childhood abuse and rape trauma, but let her control what she says and when she says it in order to keep her
emotional defenses intact If the patient reports childhood sexual abuse, ask whether she has disclosed this in
the past or sought professional help. Revelations may be traumatic for the patient. The
obstetrician-gynecologist should consider referral to a therapist. The examination may be postponed until
another visit. Once the patient is ready for an examination, questions about whether any parts of the breast or
pelvic examination cause emotional or physical discomfort should be asked. If the physician suspects abuse,
but the patient does not disclose it, the obstetrician-gynecologist should remain open and reassuring. Patients
may bring up the subject at a later visit if they have developed trust in the obstetrician-gynecologist.
Obstetrician-Gynecologist Intervention for Sexual Violence Once identified, there are a number of ways that
the obstetrician-gynecologists can offer support. These include sensitivity with the gynecologic or obstetric
visit and examination in abuse survivors, the use of empowering messages, and counseling referrals. Obstetric
and Gynecologic Visits and Examinations in Abuse Survivors Pelvic examinations may be associated with
terror and pain for survivors. Feelings of vulnerability in the lithotomy position and being examined by
relative strangers may cause the survivor to re-experience past feelings of powerlessness, violation, and fear.
Many survivors may be traumatized by the visit and pelvic examination, but may not express discomfort or
fear and may silently experience distress All procedures should be explained in advance, and whenever
possible, the patient should be allowed to suggest ways to lessen her fear. For example, the patient may desire
the presence of friends or family during the examination and she has the right to stop the examination at any
time. It is important to ask permission to touch the patient. Pregnancy and childbirth may be an especially
difficult time for survivors. The physical pain of labor and delivery may trigger memories of past abuse
Women with no prior conscious memories of their abuse may begin to experience emotions, dreams, or partial
memories. Pregnant women who are abuse survivors are significantly more likely to report suicidal ideation
and depression 7, There are no consistent data regarding adverse pregnancy outcomes for women with
histories of childhood sexual abuse. Positive Messages Some positive and healing responses to the disclosure
of abuse include discussing with the patient that she is the victim of abuse and is not to blame. She should be
reassured that it took courage for her to disclose the abuse, and she has been heard and believed 19,
Counseling Referrals Traumatized patients generally benefit from mental health care. Efforts should be made
to refer survivors to professionals with significant experience in abuse-related issues. Physicians should
compile a list of experts with experience in abuse and have a list of appropriate crisis hotlines that operate in
their communities. Contacting state boards of psychology or medicine can be beneficial in locating therapists
who are skilled in treating victims of such trauma. Because of the relationship between trauma histories and
alcohol and drug abuse, therapists should be skilled in working with individuals who have dual diagnoses
When discussing with a patient referral to a mental health professional, it is helpful to identify a specific
purpose for the referral. For example, "I would like Dr. Hill to assess you to determine if your past abuse is
contributing to your current health problems" is more effective than telling the survivor that her symptoms are
all psychological and that she should see a therapist Conclusion For some survivors of childhood sexual
abuse, there is minimal compromise to their adult functioning. Others will experience psychologic, physical,
and behavioral symptoms as a result of their abuse. An understanding of the magnitude and effects of
childhood sexual abuse, along with knowledge about screening and intervention methods, can help
obstetrician-gynecologists offer appropriate care and support to patients with such histories. Saul J, Audage
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NC. Preventing child sexual abuse within youth-serving organizations: Caring for victims of childhood sexual
abuse. J Fam Pract ; Tjaden P, Thoennes N. Prevalence, incidence, and consequences of violence against
women: Department of Justice, Office of Justice Programs; Retrieved May 5, Teenagers in the United States:
National Center for Health Statistics. Vital Health Stat 23 ; The Commonwealth Fund survey of the health of
adolescent girls. Altered pain perception and psychosocial features among women with gastrointestinal
disorders and history of abuse: Am J Med ; Relationship of childhood abuse and household dysfunction to
many of the leading causes of death in adults. Am J Prev Med ; Self-reported childhood sexual and physical
abuse and adult HIV-risk behaviors and heavy drinking. Childhood sexual abuse and adolescent pregnancy: J
Pediatr Psychol ;
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5: Helping Victims of Child Abuse - newjerseychildabuselaw
Childhood abuse not only robs children of loving, caring years, but continues stealing valuable experiences and healthy
coping mechanisms from adult survivors. If this list proves anything, it is that childhood, and consequently adulthood, is
made difficult and complex in the face and memory of sexual abuse.

Sadly, the reported incidents represent only a fraction of the actual occurrences of child sexual abuse. The
long-term implications of childhood sexual abuse are disturbing. Victims may have tragic individual effects
that cause them to suffer throughout their adult lives. From the Law Office of Daniel B. Shapiro in Montclair,
New Jersey, I work diligently to assist survivors to obtain justice and compensation. I am committed to
aggressively pursuing full legal action against abusers and any institutions that enable abusers. Filing a civil
lawsuit is only a part of the healing process. I understand that picking up the phone to call me is one of the
hardest things you will ever do, but I am ready to support you when you do. As children, we are taught to
beware of strangers. But more than 70 percent of the time, abusers are immediate family members or someone
close to the family. Victims may also have difficulty regulating emotions such as anger and anxiety and
experience substance abuse problems. Many try to bury the incident and attempt to forget the ordeal. Legal
Action Can Become Significant Healing Steps The trauma caused by childhood sexual abuse has resulted in a
number victims reporting they are unable to hold a steady job or they have been unable to achieve a level of
success they otherwise would have because the emotional turmoil from their experience impacts their job
performance. Every survivor has his or her own unique healing process. Counseling can help provide the
simple but profound awareness that you are not alone and you do not have to suffer in silence any longer. For
many, working with a lawyer and filing a sexual abuse lawsuit can provide some sense of closure in
overcoming the emotional problems that result from being a survivor of childhood sexual abuse. I help people
get through the healing process with a great deal of empathy and understanding. I have extensive volunteer
experience with victims of childhood sexual abuse, a group that I feel is underrepresented and deserving of
more widespread support. I welcome the opportunity to meet with you to discuss your case. After reviewing
the facts, I can provide a straightforward assessment and recommend the best course of action. I accept these
cases on a contingency basis, which means you will not pay attorney fees unless I successfully obtain a
recovery for you, either through negotiations or as the result of a court judgment. Call or use the contact form
on this website to schedule an appointment with a compassionate New Jersey attorney helping victims of child
sexual abuse. The Law Office of Daniel B.
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6: Adult Survivor Resources and Support | Stop It Now
Adult Survivors of Child Abuse (ASCA SM) is an international self-help support group program designed specifically for
adult survivors of neglect, physical, sexual, and/or emotional abuse.

Experiencing abuse and neglect in childhood can lead to adverse outcomes in adulthood. The purpose of this
blog is to indicate the potential long-term effects of child abuse and neglect that may extend into adulthood.
Types of abuse and neglect Child abuse and neglect refers to any behaviour by parents, caregivers, other adults
or older adolescents that is outside the norms of conduct and entails a substantial risk of causing physical or
emotional harm to a child or young person. Such behaviours may be intentional or unintentional and can
include acts of omission i. The five main subtypes of child abuse and neglect are physical abuse, emotional
maltreatment, neglect, sexual abuse and witnessing family violence. For more information on the definitions
of child abuse and neglect see What is Child Abuse and Neglect? Factors affecting the consequences of abuse
and neglect The consequences of experiencing child abuse and neglect will vary considerably. Critical factors
that may influence the way child abuse and neglect affects adults include the frequency and duration of
maltreatment and if more than one type of maltreatment has occurred. Research suggests that maltreatment
types are interrelated, that is, a large proportion of adults who experience childhood abuse or neglect are
exposed to more than one type of abuse known as multi-type maltreatment. In attempting to explain some of
the adverse outcomes associated with chronic and multi-type maltreatment a concept that is often employed is
complex trauma. Complex trauma reflects the multiple and interacting symptoms, disorders and multiple
adverse experiences and the broad range of cognitive, affective and behavioural outcomes associated with
prolonged trauma, particularly if occurring early in life and involving an interpersonal element e. For further
details on the chronic maltreatment, the interrelatedness of sub-types child abuse and neglect, and complex
trauma, see Rarely an Isolated Incident: Other factors that may affect the consequences of child abuse and
neglect on adult survivors include: Long-term consequences of child abuse and neglect The remainder of this
blog explores the major negative physical, cognitive, psychological, behavioural and social consequences of
child abuse and neglect that extend into adulthood. The negative consequences associated with past histories
of abuse and neglect are often interrelated, as one adverse outcome may lead to another e. Adverse
consequences are broadly linked to all abuse types, however, where appropriate, associations are made
between specific types of abuse and neglect and specific negative outcomes. For a more detailed discussion of
the impact of child abuse and neglect on children see, The Effects of Child Abuse and Neglect for Children
and Adolescents. In a study by Pears and Capaldi , parents who had experienced physical abuse in childhood
were significantly more likely to engage in abusive behaviours toward their own children or children in their
care. Oliver , in a review of the research literature, concluded that an estimated one-third of children who are
subjected to child abuse and neglect go on to repeat patterns of abusive parenting towards their own children.
Kwong and colleagues determined that growing up in abusive family environments can teach children that the
use of violence and aggression is a viable means for dealing with interpersonal conflict, which can increase the
likelihood that the cycle of violence will continue when they reach adulthood. In a prospective study by
Widom and colleagues , all types of childhood victimisation physical abuse, sexual abuse and neglect
measured were associated with increased risk of lifetime re-victimisation. Physical health problems Adults
with a history of child abuse and neglect are more likely than the general population to experience physical
health problems including diabetes, gastrointestinal problems, arthritis, headaches, gynaecological problems,
stroke, hepatitis and heart disease Felitti et al. In a review of recent literature, Sachs-Ericsson et al. Using
survey data from over 2, middle-aged adults in a longitudinal study in the United States, Springer et al. It is
unclear exactly how maltreatment experiences are related to physical health problems, although it seems likely
there are a number of different causal mechanisms and mediating factors. For instance, some researchers
suggest that poor health outcomes in adult survivors of child abuse and neglect could be due to the direct
effects of physical abuse in childhood, the impact early life stress has on the immune system or to the greater
propensity for adult survivors to engage in high-risk behaviours e. Mental health problems Persisting mental
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health problems are a common consequence of child abuse and neglect in adults. Depression is one of the most
commonly occurring consequences of past abuse or neglect Kendall-Tackett, In an American representative
study based on the National Co-morbidity Survey, adults who had experienced child abuse were two and a
half times more likely to have major depression and six times more likely to have post-traumatic stress
disorder compared to adults who had not experienced abuse Afifi et al. The likelihood of such consequences
increased substantially if adults had experienced child abuse along with parental divorce Afifi et al. In a
prospective longitudinal study in the United States, Widom, DuMont, and Czaja found that children who were
physically abused or experienced multiple types of abuse were at increased risk of lifetime major depressive
disorder in early adulthood. Further to this, a large, nationally representative study in the US reported that
those who had experienced child physical abuse were at a higher risk for a range of psychiatric disorders in
adulthood than those not reporting such abuse Sugaya et al. Disorders included in descending order of strength
of association attention-deficit hyperactivity disorder, post-traumatic stress disorder, bipolar disorder, panic
disorder, drug abuse, nicotine dependence, generalised anxiety disorder, and major depressive disorder. The
same study reported that many adults reporting child physical abuse also reported child sexual abuse and
neglect and, importantly, the study found a dose-response relationship with those experiencing a higher
frequency of abuse at higher risk of psychiatric disorder than those reporting lower frequency of abuse.
Suicidal behaviour Consistent evidence shows associations between child abuse and neglect and risks of
attempted suicide in young people and adults Felitti et al. In a meta-analysis by Gilbert et al. The higher rates
of suicidal behaviour in adult survivors of child abuse and neglect has been attributed to the greater likelihood
of adult survivors suffering from mental health problems. Prospective research studies have consistently
shown links between child abuse and neglect and obesity in adulthood Gilbert et al. Using a large
population-based survey, Rohde and colleagues found that both child sexual abuse and physical abuse were
associated with a doubling of the odds of obesity in middle-aged women. In a community based study,
Johnson and colleagues found that adolescents and young adults with a history of child sexual abuse or neglect
were five times more likely to have an eating disorder compared to individuals who did not have a history of
abuse. Alcohol and substance abuse Associations have often been made between childhood abuse and neglect
and later substance abuse in adulthood Gilbert et al. Less of an association was found among men, although
men with child sexual abuse histories were found to be at greater risk of substance abuse problems. A recent
meta-analysis of studies of non-sexual child abuse and neglect reported that there was robust evidence of an
association between these types of maltreatment and an increased risk of drug use Norman et al. In the
Adverse Childhood Experiences Study in the United States, adults with four or more adverse experiences in
childhood were seven times more likely to consider themselves an alcoholic, five times more likely to have
used illicit drugs and ten times more likely to have injected drugs compared to adults with no adverse
experiences Felitti et al. The higher rates of substance abuse problems among adult survivors of child abuse
and neglect may, in part, be due to victims using substances to self-medicate from trauma symptoms such as
anxiety, depression and intrusive memories caused by an abusive history Whiting et al. Aggression, violence
and criminal behaviour Violence and criminal behaviour is another frequently identified long-term
consequence of child abuse and neglect for adult survivors, particularly for those who have experienced
physical abuse or witnessed domestic violence Gilbert et al. Widom compared a sample of adults with a
history of substantiated cases of child abuse and neglect in the United States with a sample of matched
comparisons and found that adults with a history of abuse and neglect had a higher likelihood of arrests, adult
criminality, and violent criminal behaviour. In a study of 36 men with a history of perpetrating domestic
violence, Bevan and Higgins found that child maltreatment particularly child neglect and low family cohesion
were associated with the frequency of physical spouse abuse. Witnessing domestic violence but not physical
abuse as a child had a unique association with psychological spouse abuse and trauma symptomology. Adults
with a history of child physical abuse or witnessing domestic violence may be more likely to be violent and
involved in criminal activity as they have learned that such behaviour is an appropriate method for responding
to stress or conflict resolution Chapple, Substance abuse problems are also associated with higher rates of
criminal behaviour e. High-risk sexual behaviour Adults who have experienced childhood abuse and neglect,
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particularly child sexual abuse, are more likely to engage in high-risk sexual behaviour. This can lead to a
wide range of sexually transmitted diseases or early pregnancy Cohen et al. Using a random population sample
in Sweden, Steel and Herlitz found that a history of child sexual abuse was associated with a greater frequency
of unintended pregnancy, younger age at first diagnosis of a sexually transmitted disease, greater likelihood of
participation in group sex and a greater likelihood of engaging in prostitution. In a large retrospective study in
the United States, the prevalence of sexually transmitted diseases was three and a half times higher for men
and women who were exposed to three to five adverse childhood experiences compared to adults who had no
adverse childhood experiences Hillis et al. Steel and Herlitz determined that factors that may increase the
likelihood of engaging in risky sexual behaviours include: These are all feelings that may occur as a
consequence of child abuse and neglect. Homelessness Strong associations have been made between histories
of child abuse and neglect and experiences of homelessness in adulthood. A study by Herman, Susser,
Struening, and Link found that the combination of lack of care and either physical or sexual abuse during
childhood was strongly associated with an elevated risk of adult homelessness. Adults who experienced a
combination of a lack of care and either child physical or sexual abuse were 26 times more likely to have been
homeless than those with no experiences of abuse. Higher rates of homelessness among adult survivors of
abuse and neglect could be due to difficulties securing employment or experiences of domestic violence.
Although evidence associating past histories of child abuse and neglect and unemployment is limited, a small
body of research suggests that children and adolescents affected by abuse and neglect risk poor academic
achievement at school, which may lead to difficulties finding employment in adulthood Gilbert et al. The
relationship between homelessness and adult survivors of abuse and neglect may also be connected to other
adverse outcomes linked to child abuse and neglect such as substance abuse problems, mental health problems
and aggressive and violent behaviour. These consequences may make it difficult to achieve stable housing.
Research limitations Research investigating the effects of child abuse and neglect in adulthood is extensive.
However, in most research studies it is difficult to make casual links between abuse and neglect and adverse
consequences due to several limitations. Many research studies are unable to control for other environmental
and social factors. This makes it difficult to rule out influences such as socio-economic disadvantage,
disability and social isolation when associating abuse and neglect with negative consequences. Prospective
longitudinal studies have the advantage of tracing participants with reported experiences of child abuse or
neglect over several years. Kendall-Tackett and Becker-Blease argued that there should be a mix of
prospective and retrospective studies as both types of research can provide insight into the long-term
consequences of child abuse and neglect. Other limitations in the research included: Studies focused solely on
one type of abuse particularly sexual abuse. Focusing research on only one type of abuse or neglect overlooks
the effects of children experiencing chronic and multiple types of abuse and neglect. Reliance on recruiting
participants already involved in clinical services. Only including participants involved in clinical services
excludes adult survivors who have not sought clinical services. This can make negative outcomes appear
worse than in reality as participants are only those who have presented with a problem. Far more studies
focused on the effects of child abuse and neglect in women compared to men. Having more research on the
effects of child abuse and neglect in women makes it difficult to compare differences between men and
women as less is known on the effects of child abuse and neglect on men Springer et al. In spite of the various
limitations, research consistently indicates that adults with a history of child abuse and neglect are more likely
to experience adverse outcomes. Conclusion The effects of child abuse and neglect can lead to a wide range of
adverse outcomes in adulthood. Adverse outcomes associated with past histories of child abuse and neglect are
often inter-related. Experiencing chronic and multiple forms of maltreatment or victimisation can increase the
risk of more severe and damaging adverse consequences in adulthood. Further resources Tarczon, C. Mothers
with a history of child sexual abuse: Key issues for child protection practice and policy. The relationship
between child abuse, parental divorce, and lifetime mental disorders and suicidality in a nationally
representative adult sample. Is domestic violence learned? Journal of Family Violence, 17 3 , Chronic child
maltreatment in an Australian statutory child protection sample Unpublished doctoral dissertation. Australian
Institute of Family Studies. Cumulative harm and chronic child maltreatment. Developing Practice, 19, Adult

Page 11

HELPING THE ADULT SURVIVOR OF CHILD SEXUAL ABUSE pdf
health and relationship outcomes among women with abuse experiences during childhood. Violence and
Victims, 25 3 , Adverse childhood experiences and the risk of depressive disorders in adulthood. Journal of
Affective Disorders, 82, Does the influence of childhood adversity on psychopathology persist across the
lifecourse? A year prospective epidemiologic study. Annals of Epidemiology, 20 5 ,

Page 12

HELPING THE ADULT SURVIVOR OF CHILD SEXUAL ABUSE pdf
7: Tips for Talking with Survivors of Sexual Assault | RAINN
generation" self-help group for adult survivors of child abuse. This edition of the Survivor to Thriver manual is an
updated and expanded edition of Dr. Gannon's.

All these kids experience emotional trauma of the most serious sort, watching dad browbeat and become
physically violent with mom. These groups work on the principle of mutual support. Members share a
disability or problem, and meetings revolve around discussion and shared problem solving. Those of the "12
Step" anonymous variety are free, and depend upon the voluntary small contributions from passing a hat.
Other groups charge fees. There are also self help groups that are sponsored and led by churches and non
profits. Self-help groups may be led by peers or by a professional. Attendance is voluntary in most cases.
Meetings are scheduled by participants and, as we said above, there are usually no formal dues, although there
may be some fees associated with snacks or rooms for holding the meetings. Some groups allow members to
remain anonymous, using only first names. In online communities, members choose user names to preserve
privacy. This anonymity allows people to feel more comfortable when sharing personal experiences, while
still sharing common situations and feelings. Self-help groups can be effective in a number of ways. Members
often benefit from the support and advice of their peers. Another advantage can be improved self-esteem
related to being able to help others. A common feeling of belonging and the ability to talk with others who can
understand and relate to similar feelings can also be a valuable benefit of group meetings. Understanding
Sexual Addiction " by Dr. Patrick Carnes , the nationally known writer and speaker on addiction and recovery
issues. Written in but now in its 3rd edition, "Out of the Shaddows" was the first of numerous books penned
by Dr. Carnes, who is also credited with having pioneered the founding of the Certified Sex Addiction
Therapist program. This has evolved into a network of local, regional, and residential programs which
specialize in this work. We hope fellow survivors will find the materials offered at the ASCA12step.
8: Help for Adult Victims Of Child Abuse - HAVOCA - Help for Adult Victims Of Child Abuse - HAVOCA
The National Apology will be given to victims and survivors of institutional child sexual abuse on October 22 nd by the
Prime Minister in Canberra. Viewing events are being held around the country. Viewing events are being held around
the country.

9: Adult Manifestations of Childhood Sexual Abuse - ACOG
National Association of Adult Survivors of Child Abuse a non profit (c)3 child abuse trauma prevention, intervention &
recovery We have a single purpose at NAASCA, to address issues related to childhood abuse and trauma including
sexual assault, violent or physical abuse, emotional traumas and neglect.. and we do so from two specific.
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